Talking Points: AB 2240 (Jury Duty)
· AB 2240 would change current statute to exempt probation officers from jury duty in criminal matters. 

· This is important because, as an arm of the court, probation officers have pre-conviction responsibilities such as operating pretrial programs and conducting risk assessments as well as preparing reports and making recommendations to the bench on suitability and eligibility for probation which may involve talking to the defendant, victim, and other impacted parties.

· Further, probation officers also have significant post-conviction responsibilities including supervision and programming of persons on probation, mandatory supervision, PRCS, and serving 39,000 youth at varying levels of the system. 

· This role puts officers in a position where the defendant in a criminal trial is likely to be under our jurisdiction for supervision as well, which clearly creates an inherent conflict of interest to have our departments completing reports to the court while also ultimately being responsible for the supervision and rehabilitation of the client. 

· AB 2240 will fix this issue and remove the inherent conflict of interest in our role in the court to ensure we can continue to best serve the needs of those under our care. 
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